Present: Edwin F. Rowehl, Chairman, William Suydam, Jr.,
Elizabeth Shaw, Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order at 10:00 AM,

Judy Pratt discussed the list of roads in the Town. Edwin
will go over the list with the road agent.

Letters to Berderon, and Lanman were reviewed. Some
changes were reguested before mailing.

Dispatch was discussed.

Letters from Runyon regarding the Hickey property and the
Hyland property were discussed.

Bill questioned if the selectmen can do anything with the
Hyland situation now that the lawyers have suggested an
agreement be met as to the time for removal of the
building. Ed suggested speaking to Phil Runyon.

Bill and Ed agreed to have all building permits which the
zoning inspector finds free of problems, can be dropped off
at the office during the week for selectmen's signature.
This will free time on Monday Evenings for other business.
When Art finds a problem he will be requested to come in
and report why the permit should he disapproved.

Building Permit #89016 was approved.

A portion of timber tax was abated on the Olson operation
due to poor guality of wood and difficult operation.

Dennis McKenney' proposal to update the tax maps was
approved and accepted,

Warrant for the collection of timber tax will be signed
during the week.

To protect public safety all septic systems in the vicinity
of Gregg Lake and Great Brook shall be tested as required
by the Antrim Board of Health by June 15, 1989 (RSA 128:3 &
RSA 147). Septic Systems on all properties accessible from
Gregg Lake Rd. and White Birch Point Road, or whose
property lines fall within 500 feet of Great Brook are
subject to testing. Property owners will be responsible
for scheduling testing through the office of the selectmen.
Moved by William Suydam, second by Edwin Rowehl. So moved.

A letter requiring a waver on the Vanski property was
signed. Permit help pending receipt of same.

Meeting adjourned 2:10
ems .
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